
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 60th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB1187 

 Version:  INT 

 Request Number:  10063 

 Author: Rep. West, Rick 

 Date: 2/13/2025 

 Impact:  $0 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 1187 as introduced, removes the word "group" from the state employee health insurance opt 

out provisions to clarify that when a state employee opts out of a state provided health insurance 

plan they do not have to be covered by a group health insurance plan.  

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

According to both the Oklahoma Insurance Department and the Oklahoma Health Care 

Authority, this measure does not create a fiscal impact. Therefore, there is no fiscal impact to the 

state.  

 

Prepared By: Mariah Searock, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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